

## **Community Council 29/4/24 Co-op rooms**

**Attendance:** Pamela Manley, David Rorie, Rosie Munro, Natalie Ross, Chris Clark, John Roberts, Hong Jang

**Apologies:** Shirley Inglis, John Davidson, Michael Forbes, Cllr McDonald, Cllr Cheape, Ronnie Irvine (Police)

**Visitors** – Itziar Cores, Lorna McCurrach (Voluntary Action Angus).

**Councillors** - Cllr Boyd

**Previous minutes** -

### **Angus councillors**

By-election in Arbroath Conservative from Independent – no change to overall control to the council.

Hub – in discussion over police moving into the building.

Cllr Boyd is hoping at May full council meeting will launch Golf Links consultation.

Angus Licensing boards to look at Airbnb usage – currently no limits – market driven (legislation to protect), but can be revoked due to conditions.

***Action:** Cllr Boyd to investigate toilets and schemes in Carnoustie, report back from May full council meeting on Golf Links, and report back on Airbnb.*

### **Community**

Need to complete Engagement Survey, and relook at the constitution.

***Action:** Hong Zhang to feedback that Communities team that meetings in the evening, and promotion is late in the time.*

*PM to send version of constitution and standing orders to everyone to read for next meeting and raise any questions/issues.*

### **Place Based Investment**

See Gordon email – Lochty Square

Concern over Development Trust & notifications

*Action – please read update email. PM to update to as soon as information is available.*

### **Fairy Steps update**

Fairy Steps path now open but bridge is not open – it is Phase 2.

*Action: PM to update Fairy Steps as information becomes available.*

## **Finance**

Report received 26/4/24

Proposed by PM, Seconded by RM

Audited accounts submitted, thanks To Ken Naylor for his time and efforts.

Proposed by PM, Seconded by RM.

Chris Clark is to be the GDPR compliance officer.

*Action: NR to contact resilience fund about walkie-talkies form last minutes. PM to contact Angus council so that our GDPR monies can be refunded.*

## **Planning**

Pitskelly housing – further comment.

*Action – need to contact Rhuiri Kelly, to ask what has been done since our objection.*

*Read SEPA – Protecting Vulnerable Action document sent on 24<sup>th</sup> April – please consider for next meeting – CC and NR to add to website & FB. People to respond as individuals and we should reply as a Community Council.*

*DAR to put on Agenda for next meeting it will need to be completed by 24<sup>th</sup> June 2024.*

*Resilience Forum – Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> June – Letham Village Hall – 7pm = NR going & open to others.*

## **CBF**

Need new member since Lesley Marr's resignation before any further monies can be given.

*Action – PM to hand over cheque to Carnoustie Community Cafe Project. Chris Clark to be the new member.*

## **Barry Community Group**

Community group have new constitution and sent to land team for approval and now registering as a charity with OSCR. Angus Rural Partnership helping the group to put information together.

## **Police**

Report received by email on 25/4/24

With thanks.

## **Christmas**

Next meeting is 15<sup>th</sup> May 7pm.

### **Beach cleans**

Next cleans are the 12<sup>th</sup> May, 23<sup>rd</sup> June, 21<sup>st</sup> July

*Action: CC to promote on social media*

### **Correspondence**

Carnoustie Gala – CC stall.

*Action NR to investigate banner, DAR to speak to Mary Bushnell for a Stall. People will need to volunteer for timeslot on the day.*

### **AOCB.**

Community Engagement Survey need to be completed.

Bi-annual meeting Tuesday 28<sup>th</sup> May 6pm – NR, DAR and ANO.

Rosie Munro attended meetings for the 10km trail, and will continue to keep us updated.

Lorna McCurrach works for VAA as locality development worker for this area.

*Action: Lorna can be contacted on [lorna@voluntaryactionangus.org.uk](mailto:lorna@voluntaryactionangus.org.uk)*

Next meeting 27<sup>th</sup> May